l Indigo Pines Condominiums Management Association T\
99 Bent Tree Drive
Daytona Beach, FL 32114
386-274-4039 indigopinescondos@gmail.com

HURRICANE PREPARATIONS FOR 2025 SEASON
June 1, 2025-November 30, 2025

Dear Owners and Residents,

In preparation for the 2025 Hurricane Season, we are advising everyone on the
following:

1. Make sure we have CURRENT contact information for you: cell, home, and work
phone numbers, e-mail address and contact information for someone not in this
area.

2. If you must evacuate prior to a hurricane, please inform the office so we will have
an accurate count of who is here for emergency personnel.

3. In the event of a major catastrophe, it may not be possible to rescue your pets. If
you evacuate, please take them with you. In Florida, including Volusia County,
abandoning pets during a hurricane evacuation can be a felony under what's
known as "Trooper's Law". This law makes abandoning a restrained dog during a
natural disaster a third-degree felony, punishable by up to five years in prison and
a $10,000 fine. Animal cruelty during a natural disaster is also considered a third-
degree felony.

4. The pool furniture will need to be put inside the Clubhouse. Volunteers will be
needed. If you can help, it would be greatly appreciated.

5. If we lose power for an extended period, please do not use the spa or pool
because the sanitizing chemical pumps will not be working. Of course.
Immediately leave the pool deck if there is ANY lightning or thunder.




6. As areminder, generators are NOT permitted for use in the complex. Please do

not plan on using one.
7. If you are on premises, please remember to take all furniture, etc. off lanais and

breezeways. This includes anything that can be a hazard to you or someone else
if it becomes airborne. You are responsible for any property of yours that

damages any other property.
8. We know if you are not here in Florida, you are worried about your condo. Please

give IPCA time to assess any damage and let everyone know what is happening if
we have power to do so. If we lose power, please be mindful that our phones
may or may not be charged and we will be using them for emergency purposes
only.

The National Hurricane Center (NHC) is predicting an above-average hurricane season
for the Atlantic basin. Please be prepared. Here are some sites that you can follow
during the season.

The National Hurricane Center (NOAA), National Hurricane Center (NHC)
National Weather Service (NWS)

FloridaDisaster.org

Ready.gov

FEMA.gov

Florida Public Radio Emergency Network (WMNF 88.5 FM)

Denis Phillips on Facebook

Mikes Weather Page on Facebook

In Daytona Beach, pet owners should prioritize pet-friendly shelters during evacuations.
The most common options are Deland High School, Mainland High School, and Volusia
County Fairgrounds. These shelters allow owners and their pets to stay together in
separate areas. It’s crucial to have a plan in place and to know which shelters are pet-
friendly, as many traditional shelters may not accommodate pets.

If this is your first hurricane season and would like tips and tricks, please reach out to
the office.



Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. Below is contact info for the Board:

Terry: 610-413-6843 Debbie: 502-643-7767 Katherine: 830-613-1062
Jane: 978-933-1923 Melanie: 386-346-0150

e-mail: indigopinescondos@gmail.com Office: 386-274-4039

Thank you again, IPCA Management

HurricaneSeason2025



